





"The mission of Andover High School is to <u>create</u> an environment in which every student has the opportunity to use his or her mind well to become personally responsible for his or her academic, social, and civic growth and physical growth and physical well-being."

DAILY BULLETIN - FRIDAY - SEPTEMBER 9, 2011 (GOLD DAY)

- *The Andover High School football team opens up play this Friday, September 9th, at North Andover High School at 7:00 pm.
- * Any student interested in becoming a SADD board member, please pick up an application in the Health office and return to the Health office by Friday, September 16th. If you have any questions please see Mrs. McVeigh or Mrs. Breen
- *Starting Monday there will be a warning bell in the cafeteria 5 minutes before the end of each lunch, to remind students to dispose of items in the composting bins. Students should not leave the cafeteria until the second bell rings, indicating the end of lunch.
- *Help us continue to make AHS a safe place for GLBTQI and their staight allies!!!! The AHS Gay Straight Alliance will have their organizational meeting on Wednesday September 14th at 2:20 PM in Rm 321. We will be planning this year's activities. Refreshments will be served. New and returning members are welcome. If you have questions or are interested but cannot attend please see Ms Burch or Mr Sousa in room 321 or 324.
- * Attention Andover High: There is an important yearbook meeting on Wednesday, September 14th, to "kick off" the 2012 Yearbook. All students interested in working on the 2012 Yearbook Staff should meet in Room 228 at 2:15. This is an important meeting for all juniors and seniors. It is also a great chance for sophomores and freshmen to join the AHS staff and begin to build that college resume of activities! See Miss Rickley in Room 228 if you cannot make this first meeting.
- * Seniors: Beginning this coming Monday, September 12th, admission counselors from over 100 colleges and universities have scheduled appointments to meet with interested seniors in the Counseling Conference Room to discuss programs and review admission requirements. A list of these college representatives is posted online at Naviance, Family Connection under "Colleges," and go to "Upcoming College Visits. Seniors who would like to attend these meetings must obtain a pass from Mrs. Wholey in Counseling at least 24 hours in advance of the session. The student's classroom teacher and guidance counselor must approve all passes. Don't miss this important opportunity to connect with a college rep from a school where you are interested in applying.
- *There will be an informational meeting about the fall musical, "Fiddler on the Roof", for anyone interested in being on the crew, acting in the show, or in any other way helping with the show. Meet at 2:15 this Friday, September 9th, in the Chorus room, next to the Collins Center. New students are most welcomed!
- *There will be auditions for the fall musical, "Fiddler on the Roof", on Tuesday, Wednesday and Thursday, September 13th, 14th, and 15th, in the Chorus Room, next to the Collins Center, from 2:15 to 4:45pm. Auditions requirements are posted on the bulletin board in the Collins Center foyer. Please sign up ASAP on the sign-up sheets on the same bulletin board. Anyone that is going to audition for "Fiddler on the Roof" should pick up two forms in the Chorus Room at least two days before their audition and have them completed for their audition.
- * Summer Reading Announcement: Students in grades 9-12 who have English first semester will hand in their summer reading notes during the first week of school in their English classes. They will write an essay using a passage provided from their summer reading in their English class on Friday, September 9th.
- *Students who are assigned to English 2nd semester will write their essays at the start of second semester, but they will hand in their notes assignment during the first week of school as follows:
- *Grade 9 students will hand in their notes to their Science teachers who will be collecting them daily through Friday, September 9th.
- *Grade 10-12 students will bring their notes to the English office, room 212, before or after school or between classes.

ALL SECOND SEMESTER ENGLISH STUDENTS SHOULD WRITE THEIR FULL NAMES AND THE NAME OF THEIR ENGLISH TEACHER AND THE BLOCK OF THE CLASS ON THEIR NOTES. PLEASE BE SURE TO STAPLE MULTIPLE PAGES OR NOTE CARDS TOGETHER.

Any questions may be directed to Patricia Whalen, English Language Arts Program Advisor, pwhalen@aps1.net, 978-623-8613.

*The Fitness Room will be open after school from 2:15 to 3:30 every Tuesdays and Thursdays. All students and Faculty are welcome!

*For any students ho left behind their locks last year, please come by the Main office to pick them up.

*All Frost School Participants should report to the Library at the start of their assigned period. Ms Burch will join you – please wait!

*Any student who finds an illegally parked vehicle in their parking spot please fill out an Incident Parking form in the Main office. Please be sure to have the Plate number of the illegally parked vehicle in your spot and the parking space number you parked in.

*Last day for all course changes is Friday, September 16th.

*Last day for all level changes is Friday, October 14th for Semester 1.

*Underclassmen Photo Day is on Wednesday, September 21st, G-Day. Students must report to their scheduled blocks for attendance. When your floor is called down to the Collins Center, please accompany your class down.

- Block 1: Junior Photos
- Block 2: Freshmen Photos
- Block 4: Sophomore Photos

*Back to School Night is on Thursday, September 22nd at 7:00 pm.

*Club and Activity Fair is on Wednesday, September 28th during all 3 lunches in the courtyard. The rain date would be on Wednesday, October 5th.

*PSAT Registration: The PSAT is offered to sophomores and juniors only once during the school year. This year the PSAT Test will be administered on Saturday, October 15, 2011. The registration fee is \$27.00 and shall be paid by CHECK ONLY, made payable to Andover High School at the time of registration. The deadline for registration is Friday, September 30th. NO LATE REGISTRATION WILL BE ACCEPTED. Register with Mrs. Wholey in the Guidance Office between 8:00 A. M. and 2:30 P. M. A PSAT Student Bulletin will be given to each student at the time of registration.

*Kaplan is offering a *free* practice test for students on Sunday, September 18th at 5:00 pm at Merrimack College. Registration code: SKKA9017. Limited seats available. Call 1-800-KAP-TEST or online at kaptest.com/practicetest.

*Andover Jr. Football League Sunday Game Announcer: Seeking AHS students interested in practicing their announcing skills at our Sunday Games. Games starting 9/25 - 10/30 at Noon, 1:30pm or 3pm options available. Please contact Regina Kelly at 978-475-4686 or rckqueen@verizon.net

*AHS Freshman & JV Football Game Announcer: Seeking AHS students interested in practicing their announcing skills at either the HOME Freshman Games (Friday's at 3:30 pm) or JV Games (Either on Monday's at 3;30pm or Saturday Mornings). Games starting 9/10 - 11/22. Please contact Teacher, Tom Powers in Room 301 or Regina Kelly at rckqueen@verizon.net



*The Fitness Room will be open after school from 2:15 to 3:30 every Tuesdays and Thursdays. All students and Faculty are welcome!

*Please see the following for:

Teacher Supplies – Diane Costagliola Teacher Parking Space Issue – Mickey Rivera Building Issues – Mr. Phillips Keys – Ms Jordan Address Forms – Cindy Pilla Teacher Parking Forms – Mickey Rivera Field Trip Forms – Roseann Camilo Security tags – Mr. Phillips *Last day for all course changes is Friday, September 16th.

*Last day for all level changes is Friday, October 14th for Semester 1.

*Underclassmen Photo Day is on Wednesday, September 21st, G-Day. Students must report to their scheduled blocks for attendance. When your floor is called down to the Collins Center, please accompany your class down.

• Block 1: Junior Photos

• Block 2: Freshmen Photos

• Block 4: Sophomore Photos

*Back to School Night is on Thursday, September 22nd at 7:00 pm.

*Faculty: When using AESOP please leave your parking spot number, so the person covering for you may have the correct spot to park.

*Progress Report dates for the 2011-2012 school year are the following: Term 1- week of October 3-7, 2011. Term 2 – week of December 12-16, 2011. Term 3 – week of March 5-9, 2012. Term 4 – week of May 14-18, 2012.



* Students: Attorney Debra Silberstein, Andover, is looking to hire a high school student, hopefully with a car, to do some filing and run errands. If interested, please call 978-474-4700.

*Looking for someone to help with after school care for children. Need someone who is responsible and engaging with children from 2:30-5:00 M-F, \$10/hr. If interested please call 978.886.7126.

* Andover Youth Services is interested in hiring 4-6 guys or gals who would like to help load boxes (very little furniture) onto a truck THIS FRIDAY, September 9th from 6:00-8:00 pm. They will pay \$10.00/hour cash. Please contact Julie at 978-475-1999 or email her at Julie@AndoverYouth.com

*Micro Works in Andover is looking to hire high school students to work part time in their sales/marketing department. If interested, please email Carrie at carriec@itlmicroworks.com

* An Andover family needs help finding some sensitive responsible young adults willing to stay with a wonderful 13 year old boy from after school until around 7:00 pm during the week. This family tragically lost their mother/wife to cancer last month. If interested in this paid position, please call Sherry Gordon-Shulik at 978-470-3252 (or cell phone at 978-764-4316) or shulik@comcast.net.





OFFICE DETENTION DUTY - 09/05/11-09/09/11

Monday Tuesday Wednesday 09/05 LABOR DAY 09/06 Serapiglia, K 09/07 Shaknovsky, O Thursday Friday 09/08 Shea, B 09/09 Shenker, J

1st Term Ends Thursday, November 10, 2011 2nd Term Ends Thursday, January 26, 2012

3rd Term Ends Thursday, April 5, 2012 4th Term Ends Last day of school